

HATTIESBURG, MISS.

December 28, 1949

Honorable M. S. Eccles c/o Board of Governors Federal Reserve System Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Eccles:

We acknowledge with thanks your letter of December 15, to which is attached copy of your statement before the sub-committee on monetary, credit and fiscal policies of the joint committee on the economic report.

We are always interested in your testimony, as well as anything that comes from your pen. We admire your courage and forthrightness in speaking your mind.

Sincerely yours,

G. M. McWilliams

President

GMM:hp



January 25, 1950.

Mr. G. M. McWilliams, President, Vitizens Bank, Hattiesburg, Mississippi.

Dear Mr. McWilliams:

Your letter of December 28 with your favorable comment upon my testimony before the Douglas Subcommittee on monetary, credit and fiscal policies is most encouraging and I wish to thank you very sincerely for it.

With best wishes, I am

Very truly yours,

M. S. Eccles.

CM: am